
 

 

           17 July 2020 
Mr Salim Visram 
Lead Industry Manager 
City & Guilds 
1 Giltspur Street 
London 
EC1A 9DD 
 
Dear Mr. Visram,  
 
Letter of Support  
 
As the employer Chair of The Electrotechnical Skills Partnership (TESP), please accept this letter 
as our support for the City & Guilds Level 3 Electrotechnical Experienced Worker 
Qualification to be submitted to Ofqual for accreditation to the Regulated Qualifications 
Framework (RQF). 
 
This qualification is designed solely for individuals who have been working in the electrotechnical 
industry as a practicing electrician for a minimum of 5 years and possess specified knowledge, 
understanding and competence as outlined in the Skills Scan.  
 
It has been developed with the active support of employers and industry organisations (including 
ECA, ECS, JIB, NET, NAPIT, Certsure and Unite) and is designed to achieve parity with the 
performance objectives of the Level 3 Electrotechnical qualification within the current Installation / 
Maintenance Electrician apprenticeship standard (ST0152). I was part of the original Trailblazer 
employer group that developed this standard. 
 
The Electrotechnical Experienced Worker Qualification forms part of the requirements for the 
Electrotechnical Experienced Worker Assessment, enabling the experienced worker to apply for an 
ECS Installation Electrician Gold Card.   
 
In our opinion, the content and size of this qualification is appropriate and valuable for learners and 
should allow learners to develop and accredit the skills and knowledge they will need achieve 
recognised status within the sector.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any queries or require any further information. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Ruth Devine 
Managing Director – SJD Electrical 
Employer Chair – The Electrotechnical Skills Partnership 


